
In Memoriam 

 
If the Spirit of him who raised Jesus from the dead dwells in you, he who raised 
Christ from the dead will give life to your mortal bodies also through his Spirit 
that dwells in you. (Romans 8:11) 

We record with gratitude the names of former members of the General Synod, 
known to us who have died since the 2010 session of General Synod. 

 

Canon Dr. Robert Falby, Q. C. 

Diocese of Toronto 

Canon (lay) Robert L. Falby, QC, chair of the Anglican Church of Canada’s 

Commission on the Marriage Canon and former prolocutor of General Synod died 
June 8, 2015.  

Born in 1941 in the northern Ontario town of Cochrane, Canon Falby did his 
undergraduate studies at Victoria College, University of Toronto, and graduated 
from Toronto’s Osgoode Hall law school in 1967. He was called to the bar in 1969, 
and became a Queen’s Counsel in 1982.   

As a member of the church’s residential schools negotiating committee, Canon 
Falby played a pivotal part in discussions with the federal government that led to 
the Indian Residential Schools Settlement Agreement of 2006.  

When asked if the 1993 apology to Canada’s Indigenous peoples—made by then 
Anglican primate, Archbishop Michael Peers—had created a dangerous legal 
liability, Falby replied, famously: “Whether it did or not, it was the right thing to 
do.”  

In 2002, he was installed as a lay canon of the Cathedral Church of St. James and 
he received the Anglican Award of Merit in 2004. 

 
 
 
 
 

 



The Rt. Rev. Gary Woolsey 

 
The Rev. Robert Brittain 

Dioceses of Athabasca 
Calgary 
 
Diocese of Fredericton 

  

Dr. Nina Burnham  
 

Diocese of Huron 
 

Rt. Rev. James Cruikshank Diocese of Cariboo 
  
Mrs. Leona Moses  Diocese of Huron 

 
Mrs. Mary Ruth Georgekish Diocese of Moosonee 

 
Chancellor. James Kennedy Diocese of Moosonee 
 
Mr. Ross Pope 

 
Diocese of Moosonee 

 
Mr. Eric Pollard 

 
Diocese of Toronto 

 

 

May they rest in peace and rise in glory 

 


